
This is DISTRICT 5 Vice Commandant, Gary Anspach. I will be providing my report for 
each detachment within District 5 to show where we are, and the recommendations set 
forth. That report is as follows:

Penn York: 

I visited Penn York. We went over details about officers. I relayed information regarding 
the state meeting and encouraged the detachment to have at least one person attend. 
They are having difficulties with recruitment of new members but are over all in good 
standing. Officers need to be sworn in. ROI’s up to date until November of 2025. 

DeerXing:

I visited DeerXing and was sworn in for another year as Vice Commandant. I relayed 
information regarding the state meeting and encouraged the detachment to have at 
least one person attend.  ROI’s up to date since March 2025. 

Williamsport: 

I visited with Williamsport. Williamsport is up to date with everything. 

Berwick: 

I contacted the Commandant and everything was fine.  I checked to make sure they 
were in compliance with everything.  They are trying to get new members. I have a 
meeting tomorrow to receive updated ROI. 

Bucktail:

I visited Bucktail. They are all up to date. 

Susquehanna Valley: 

Since this is my detachment, I am in contact with all the officers. Everything is going 
well.  I am up for election as Senior Vice or Commandant. 

Thank you for your time,

District 5 Commandant

Gary Anspach 


